Letters from C. Röbelen to Frederik Sander
 

217 Röbelen to Sander




Dear Mr. Sander,
Manila, 25th January 1883

With today’s mail, I am sending 30 crates which will go via Marseille, according to your wishes. 

A few days ago I telegraphed for £100 in order to buy Phal. amabilis (5,000 plants), which I intend to send to Foerstermann in Singapore in a 4 week’s time . Also 10,000 Ph. sanderiana, dark variety ? 

I hope to receive a letter from you by next Wednesday, we shall see what is next. The $400 per month are very thin after deduction of 6% by the bank. $25 for me and the plants are getting more expensive by the day. 

Mr. Valentine from Low is here, collecting Deandr. dearei.

Before Christmas I had an Aerides lawrenceae in flower; I shall arrange to be there again in August…

Kind regards,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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